Dear Parent / Guardian,
The health office welcomes you to the Middleton Elementary school and wishes to partner with you to provide your child with the best possible care. Please take some time to carefully review this paperwork.
Immunizations: We require by law to have an updated immunization records on your child.  If your child has recently had a physical or any immunizations, please forward a copy to the nurse’s office.
Medications:  Any student who takes a daily medication at school   must have their parent deliver these to the nurse.  Please do not give the medication to your child to bring in. This puts the student in a difficult position, as it is a disciplinary issue if students are found to have medication with them at school (inhalers and epi pens are an exception with doctor’s order to carry).   
*All prescription medication requires a parent’s signature, as well as, a physician’s signature. You can print the “Medication Permission Form”
Located under the “Family Resources” tab on GWRSD website. This form needs to be filled out and signed in order for your child to receive their medication daily at school.

*Any medication must be in properly labeled bottle from the dispensing pharmacy or it will not be given.  At no time will the nurse dispense or supervise a student taking medication that has been delivered in a plastic bag or envelope etc.

*If your child has ASTHMA or ALLERGIES and needs to self carry an INHALER OR EPI PEN, please print and fill out the “Medication Permission Form” found on the GWRSD website. If the child has an action plan from the physician’s office please send in a copy .





Health Office Guidelines:

*The purpose of the health office is health promotion and disease prevention.  The nurse is unable to diagnose, but is able to provide minor first aid and advice on whether further medical care is warranted.

*All hospitalizations, communicable diseases should be reported to the health office.

*Severe pain, infection and injuries warrant a consult with your physician’s office.

*The health office should be kept aware of all medical diagnosis, medications, immunization status and results of physical exams.  Please be sure to forward a copy of all updates to this office.

*Please make the necessary arrangements to have transportation available in the event that your child is ill and needs to be sent home.  We are unable to keep students in the health office for the day. Do not sent your child to school “to try and make it through the day” feeling ill. Students in this situation are often too sick to complete their academic duties and may spread viruses/infections to others that the come into contact with.

*When your child sustains and illness or injury over the weekend, please do not hold off seeking medical treatment for the nurse to evaluate the student on Monday.  Delay in seeking medical treatment may cause complications for your child and the nurse is not licensed to make diagnoses.

*All illness and injuries sustained outside the academic setting should be treated prior to the student’s arrival at school for the day (cuts, scrapes, burns, sunburns, headaches, upset stomachs, sore throats, blisters, etc…)

*To avoid spreading infection and unnecessary disruption of your work day, please keep your child home from school if they have had any of the following symptoms in the previous 24 hours:
*Fever of 100 degrees or more- please stay home for 24 hours after the temperature has returned to normal.
*vomiting or diarrhea- please stay home for 24 hours after symptoms have stopped.
*persistent cough
*open or draining skin sores
*Inflamed or draining eyes or ears.
[bookmark: _GoBack]     *Any student with live lice. They may attend school with nits, but must have                                                            had initial treatment of recommended shampoo.
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the health office. Thank you and welcome to Middleton Elementary School!

Sincerely,
Maribeth Smith, RN


           

